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UK

Dear Erica

Aberdeen Western Peripheral Route (AWPR)
Appropriate Assessment for River Dee SAC

In completing the final Report to Inform the Appropriate Assessment, Jacobs has taken
consideration of the points raised at the meeting on 21 February this year, attended by
representatives from SNH, Jacobs and Transport Scotland. We are writing to advise you
of the follow-up work relating to two issues raised by SNH at this meeting which are
beyond the scope of the report and were therefore not addressed.

1. The possibility of routing the proposed drainage outfall to the north bank of the River
Dee through a reedbed or wetland area, rather than having a constructed outfall on the
river bank, to minimise the potential for scour.

The proposed design consists of a buried pipe running under the proposed access track
adjacent to the AWPR to carry the discharge from the SUDs ponds to an outfall located
between the proposed River Dee bridge and the existing bridge. This pipe will need to
pass beneath the existing flood bund before discharging from an outfall to the River Dee.
The flood bund cannot be removed without serious consequences on the flood flow path
in this area. It is further noted that at this location the bank of the river provides an
important recreational route. The presence of the flood bund and the need for the
discharge to pass beneath it before outfalling considerably restricts the amount of space
available for wetland creation between the flood bund and the edge of the river. It is also
considered that any such proposal would require a review in terms of possible impacts of
wetland creation on the hydrology / geomorphology of the River Dee in this area. We
would be concerned that a wetland in this location, which would be subject to occasional
inundation, would become silted up and cease to function effectively without regular
clearing. This would potentially lead to a greater risk of disturbance and pollution of the
River Dee SAC. On this basis we do not propose to include a wetland at the outfall.

2. The possibility that SUDS ponds could provide suitable feeding habitat for otters and
thus attract otters towards the road.

Jacobs Engineering U.K. Limited
427 Lor

No. 2594504

Regist

9. Berkshire, RG6 1BL, UK

Register




[image: image2.jpg]JACOBS

Published advice on road schemes in relation to otters (Grogan, Philcox and MacDonald,
2001; Nature Conservation and Roads: advice in relation to otters; Wildlife Conservation
Research Unit, University of Oxford) indicates that settlement ponds used to treat road
run-off should be well fenced to prevent otters and other animals gaining access where
there is a risk of contamination. On this basis we have concluded that it would be
inadvisable to design SUDS ponds associated with the AWPR in such a way as to
encourage their use by otters.

| hope that this provides sufficient information to answer your queries; however, if you
require further detail please contact us.

Yours sincerely
Z (Pu,wucej

Catherine Quinney
Environmental Coordinator
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Chris Hamilton, Jacobs

Andy MacKenzie, Transport Scotland
Gavin Penman, AWPR Managing Agent
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